In This Issue Webmail users click here

## Official News

- · Campus posts high marks in environmental inspectio
- · LAS Dean Search Consultant on campus Sept. 20
- · Bernstein Funds for Faculty & Student Development

## **General Announcements**

- · Alfred Beauty Photo Shoot Today in Harder Hall
- · Bergren Forum
- · Barcelona Business Program Info Session
- · Lifesaver CPR/AED
- · Environmental Studies Seminar
- · Alfred Idol 3
- · Ski Team Meeting
- · IHSA Tryout Schedule
- · Open Workshop for Brass Players
- · Jobs Available
- · "The Art of the Marimba" Open Presentation
- · Faculty Recital Chris Foster
- · Alfred U Yearbook Wins Premier Print Award
- · Dr. Clare is talking
- · Miscellaneous Board
- You can prevent self-harm
- Golf Tournament
- · Job Opportunity with University Relations Division
- · New CDC Online Appointment Request Form
- · Engineering Career Fair Oct. 4, 2007
- · Class of 2006 Graduate Survey Results
- · Volunteer for the Ridgewalk in Wellsville, NY

# What's Happening?

More Events...

TODAY		TOMORROW		SATURDAY
12:10	'Reframing Ceramic Industrial Design'	12:20	Environmental Studies Seminar	12:00 Football Game 4:00 Womens Soccer
3:00	Womens Tennis Match	1:00	Lifesaver CPR-AED	Game
3:30	Bloodborne Pathogen		Training	10:00 Hi-Phi Dance Party
4:30	Museum reception for KleinReid artists	3:20	Respirator Training for Employees and Students	· Volleyball Game
5:00	Co-op Seminar II: Resume/JobLink/Interview	3:30 <b>Grant Writing</b> Information Panel	· Mens & Womens Cross Country Meet	

	Skills			
7:00	Volleyball Game		Clinic for Brass	
7:30	The Art of the Marimba		Players	
9:00	AURS meeting	6:00	Mens Soccer Game	
		6:30	Friday night services	
		7:00	Faculty recital: Chris Foster, trumpet	
		8:00	'Waitress'	
		11:00	'Waitress'	
		<ul><li>Last Day to Withdraw "A" block</li><li>Volleyball Game</li></ul>		

## Campus posts high marks in environmental inspectio

Dr. Irene Moszer, vice president of business and finance, shares the following good news with the campus:

On Monday, Sept. 17, the NYS Department of Environmental Conservation visited Alfred University's Environmental Health and Safety Department. As with all hazardous waste inspections, it was a surprise. After his review, DEC Representative Thomas Corbett reported Alfred University's record-keeping over the past three years as 99.9% better than the other 4,000 companies that he visits. He said he found exactly what he was looking for and found it in complete order. These records included all hazardous waste manifests, waste profiles, waste characterization reports, and universal waste (lamps, mercury containing thermostats and batteries) paperwork/certificates.

The next stop was the Central Accumulation Area in Myers Hall. Corbett found everything in complete order and in compliance. He also viewed the Universal Waste Storage area at the Lambda House, where everything was found to be in perfect order.

The final stop was a lab on the first floor of Myers Hall where he viewed a sample Satellite accumulation area.

As a result of his findings, Corbett has offered to help find grant money (through the NYSDEC) to create a video training for other colleges and universities using Alfred University facilities as examples.

Cherise Haase, AU environmental health and safety coordinator, singled out praise for Michele Mitchell for her outstanding efforts in ensuring Alfred University hazardous waste generation and storage areas, including recordkeeping/documentation are always in 100% compliance. She also offered appreciation and recognition to the Physical Plant crew that maintains the universal waste storage area.

back to top Send Email Reminder

#### LAS Dean Search Consultant on campus Sept. 20

Steve Leo of the search firm Storbeck/Pimentel & Associates will be on campus Thursday, Sept. 20 to meet with various groups.

LAS students are invited to talk with Mr. Leo from 2:20-3:10 upstairs in Howell Hall.

back to top Send Email Reminder

## Bernstein Funds for Faculty & Student Development

TO: AU Faculty

FROM: Suzanne Buckley, Provost and Vice President for Academic Affairs

Thanks to the generosity of Gene and Pamela Bernstein, I can help to fund student and faculty travel for academic projects.

The priority order for funding is:

- 1. Student travel with a faculty member to present at an academic event;
- 2. Student travel with faculty as part of a course;
- 3. Student travel to present at an academic event;
- 4. Faculty travel to present at an academic event;
- 5. Student or faculty travel to attend an academic event;

Requests for funding for use prior to Jan. 21, 2008 should be made by Oct. 15, 2007; requests for funding for use from Jan. 22- Aug. 15, 2008 should be made by Feb. 15, 2008.

Those requesting funds are expected to identify supplemental sources of funding, and those receiving funds are expected to send thanks to the Bernsteins. Preference will be given to funding international travel. Funding is limited to one proposal per year. Please see attached form to use in submitting requests.

This funding is in addition to Bernstein funding of \$4,000 for one International Fellowship for Faculty Development (details on how to apply for that funding will be forthcoming).

Please contact Cheryl Monroe (monroec@alfred.edu) if you need more information

Attachment: Request\_form\_for\_Bernstein\_Funds1.xls

back to top Send Email Reminder

## Alfred Beauty Photo Shoot Today in Harder Hall

Show your authentic and unadorned beauty by having your portrait taken - without makeup, jewelry, etc - in Harder Hall on Thursday from 11am - 1pm. Enter the lobby of Harder Hall and you will be directed to the photo studio. Selected portraits (with the subject's permission) will be exhibited in conjunction with the production of American Doll, October 3rd - 6th. Portraits will be taken by Art & Design students Jaime Devins and Jessica Sipes. Let us help you show off your beauty! Organized by Meagan O'Brien and Grace Stewart with support of the WLC.

back to top Send Email Reminder

## **Bergren Forum**

The Bergren Forum sponsored by the Division of Human Studies will be meeting on Thursday, Sept. 20 at 12:10 PM in the Nevins Theatre, Powell Campus Center.

Bring a brown bag lunch; coffee and tea are complimentary.

Speaker: Ezra Shales

Topic: Reframing Ceramic Industrial Design

A historian of the decorative arts with zeal for cermics. Ezra Shales will discuss the current KleinReid exhibition at the Schein-Joseph Museum and the enigma in holding onto

back to top Send Email Reminder

## Barcelona Business Program Info Session

Alfred University's College of Business is offering its Third European Business Program. We invite you to attend our information session in Olin 301 on Thursday, Sept. 20 at 4:45 p.m.

In January 2008 we will be going to Barcelona Spain to explore the business attributes and the artistic

contributions of Spain. This tour follows our successful programs in Strasbourg, France and Milan, Italy in 2006 and 2007 respectively. Courses to be offered include Strategid Marketing, International Business Culture and Entrepreneurship in the Arts

Attachment: Barcelona\_Business\_Program.doc

back to top Send Email Reminder

## Lifesaver CPR/AED

Friday, Sept. 21, 1-4 p.m. Kenyon/Allen, PCC

We are inviting volunteers to attend adult and child CPR-AED training this Friday. We need to train at least 3 volunteers from each of the following areas/facilities; Main Lobby of Scholes Library, McMahon - 2nd floor, and Harder Hall - 2nd floor; however we welcome all faculty, staff, and students who wish to participate in the program.

To sign-up call 871.3020; if you prefer, e-mail **perrydr@alfred.edu** at the EH&S office in 117 Myers Hall. You may download a copy of the CPR-AED training manual from our web site; just follow the instructions available online for unzipping the file.

Limit: 6 participants per session (one session per week will be offered for most of the semester). See our full training schedule on the EH&S website.

Fee: Students - \$7 to cover the cost of the face mask, the course is free to all faculty and staff.

back to top Send Email Reminder

## **Environmental Studies Seminar**

Laura Blake, AU Class of '99 & Senior Scientist with The Cadmus Group, presents "Modeling Phosphorus Loading and Lake Response in New York Watersheds."

Friday Sept. 21, 12:20 -1:10 Roon Lecture Hall, Science Center

Everyone Welcome Refreshments served! Link: Press Release

Attachment: Environmental Studies Seminar Fall 07 Schedule

back to top Send Email Reminder

## Alfred Idol 3

Come join us for the 3rd annual Alfred Idol Friday, Sept. 21. This year's contest will be held in Ade Lobby and the winner will leave with a nice cash prize. The event starts at 9 p.m.

Contestants are asked to sign up by e-mailing Eric Howard at ejh1@alfred.edu and to arrive at 8 p.m. to sort through our karaoke music selection.

back to top Send Email Reminder

## Ski Team Meeting

There will be an Alpine Ski Team meeting on Thursday, Sept. 20 at 6 p.m. in the upper lobby of McLane Center. This informational meeting will be open to all students who are interested in ski racing for AU.

back to top Send Email Reminder

## **IHSA Tryout Schedule**

EVERYONE CHECK YOUR E-MAILS FOR THE TRYOUT SCHEDULES, WESTERN AND ENGLISH.

back to top Send Email Reminder

## **Open Workshop for Brass Players**

Basic Ideas for Brass Players, an open workshop for All Brass Musicians, presented by guest artist Keith Johnson. The clinic is on Friday, Sept. 21, 2007, at 3:30 p.m. in Miller Performing Arts Center, Room 301. It's free and open to everyone.

Keith Johnson is Regents Professor of Trumpet in the College of Music at the University of North Texas in Denton, Texas. Prior to this, he was Professor of Trumpet at the University of Northern Iowa in Cedar Falls. He performs with the Dallas Opera, the Fort Worth Symphony, the New Hampshire Music Festival and the Sundance Brass Quintet. He has played Baroque trumpet with the Dallas Bach Society, Fort Worth Early Music, the Orchestra of New Spain, the Texas Baroque Trumpet Ensemble, The Texas Camerata, the San Francisco Bach Choir and Orchestra and the New York Baroque Orchestra. He has also performed with the orchestras of Dallas, Shreveport, Kansas City, Cape Town, the Mexico City Philharmonic, the Mexico City Symphony, the Solistas de Mexico, and the Orchestra of the Mineria Festival. He has presented clinics and recitals at more than seventy five universities throughout the United States, Canada, Holland, Mexico, Romania, Italy, England and South Africa, and he appears frequently as soloist with bands and orchestras throughout the US and overseas. He has been a soloist and clinician at three International Trumpet Guild Conferences and five International Trumpet Seminars in Truro, England and Tuscany, Italy.

back to top Send Email Reminder

#### Jobs Available

Dining Services is looking for Baristas to serve in the Cafe located in the newly renovated Herrick Library. Morning and evening shifts available. Pick up an application at the Cyberfresh Caf in the Powell Campus Center or submit an application on line.

Link: http://my.alfred.edu/index.cfm/fuseaction/dining.employment.cfm

back to top Send Email Reminder

## "The Art of the Marimba" - Open Presentation

"The Art of the Marimba," an open presentation of the Marimba and its capabilities, will be presented by guest artist Tracy Freeze, Assistant Professor of Percussion at Emporia State University on Thursday, Sept. 20, 2007 at 7:30 p.m. in Miller Performing Arts Center, Room 301.

Freeze, Marimbist and Percussionist, specializes in contemporary and avant-garde marimba and multipercussion repertoire, including works of composers Meyer Kupferman, Andrew Thomas, Steven Mackey, Eric Ewazen, Barney Childs, Reginald Brindle-Smith, Stewart Saunders Smith and Julie Spencer. Freeze is currently Principal Timpanist with the Wichita Grand Opera Orchestra.

Freeze is one of the founding members of the contemporary groups SchlagBlasse and the New Day Ensemble and is the artistic director of the 100th Monkey Ensemble in Eugene, Oregon. Dr. Freeze is an active clinician, giving master-classes, clinics and recitals in Mexico and the United States. He holds a Bachelor of Music Degree in Music Education from the University of Nevada at Reno, two Master Degrees from the University of Oregon in the areas of Percussion Performance and Instrumental Conducting, and a Doctor of Musical Arts degree from the University of Oregon under the tutelage of Charles Dowd and Robert Ponto.

back to top Send Email Reminder

## Faculty Recital - Chris Foster

Performing Arts faculty member Chris Foster will present a lecture recital on "Music for Trumpet and Marimba," featuring the music of Stock, Turok and Wilder, with Tracy Freeze performing on the marimba. Free admission. 7 p.m., Miller Performing Arts Center Room 301

back to top Send Email Reminder

## Alfred U Yearbook Wins Premier Print Award

The Printing Industries of America, the world's largest graphic arts trade association, recently named Alfred University's 2007 Kanakadea Yearbook among the best in the nation.

Begun in 1950 as the Graphics Arts Awards Competition, the program attracts entries from companies in North America, South America, Asia, Europe and the Pacific Rim. Thousands of entries are scrutinized by a panel of judges, who select the winners in numerous categories.

The top "Benny Award" (named after Ben Franklin) was awarded to MIT. Two first-place "Awards of Recognition" were given to Alfred University and Penn State, followed by 10 "Certificates of Merit" awards given to schools including Harvard, West Point, and Dartmouth.

This was Alfred's one-hundredth volume of the Kanakadea and attracted attention due to its non-traditional format. The book doubles as an "everlasting" desk calendar that can be used year after year. Graduating students are placed on their birthday rather than alphabetically. The unusual book required Jostens Publishing to create a special binding and fold-out cover to match the Alfred students' imagination.

The Kanakadea yearbook staff was led by Editor Alyssa Blittersdorf and included students Maya Simonson, Kaitlin Sherin, Julie Gordon, and Ashley Sheriff. Significant amounts of photographs were submitted by senior Shaun Latulippe and graduate student Patrick Powers.

The award-winning book can be purchased for \$25 by contacting Alyssa Blittersdorf at <a href="mailto:alb6@alfred.edu">alb6@alfred.edu</a>. The staff plans to do a one-week only 'celebratory sale' for \$15 during this year's senior photographs at Powell Campus Center from Monday, Sept. 24-Wednesday, Sept. 26.

back to top Send Email Reminder

## Dr. Clare is talking

Dr. Clare has been conversing with family, friends and the staff at St. Mary's. She also had a visit from her dog Gracie on Sunday. On Monday the doctor removed her trach tube. She also informed us that while exercising her left leg that she felt pain in her knee.

This is big news due to the fact that her brain reconized the sensation of pain and the she could verbalize the problem and identify the area. Dr. Clare is doing tremdously considering that it has been nearly a month since the accident and she has made great progress.

Blake Mayo, Dr. Clare's husband, requests the you keep sending cards, thoughts, and prayers to her.

back to top Send Email Reminder

#### Miscellaneous Board

Post an item that doesn't quite fit into the lost and found or buy and sell boards, like "for rent" and "vard sales".

Link: Miscellaneous Board

back to top Send Email Reminder

## You can prevent self-harm

Sept. 10 was World Suicide Prevention Day. It's easier than you think to help someone who may be considering self-harm. Asking about behavior and feelings, sharing your concern, and knowing a good referral, can be great first steps toward resolving problems.

It's a good idea to ask more about it when someone:

- \* Talks or jokes about suicide
- \* Drinks too much or uses other drugs
- \* Gets unusually angry or violent
- \* Takes dangerous risks or looks for hair-raising thrills
- \* Stays away from friends and wants to be left alone
- \* Loses interest in how he or she looks
- \* Gives away belongings and favorite objects

People who are feeling depressed or have been through something extremely stressful may think about escaping their problems. If you're concerned about yourself or a friend, and not sure what to do, call the Counseling and Student Development Center at 871.300 or send a confidential e-mail to csdc@alfred.edu .

If you'd like more information you may visit www.suicidology.org. Remember, whenever the concern is mental health the Counseling and Student Development Center on campus is here for you!

Link: Alfred University Counseling and Student Developme

back to top Send Email Reminder

# **Golf Tournament**

Saturday, Sept. 29 come out for the 2007 golf tournament at Six-S Golf Course.

\$24 per person (includes 18 holes with a cart and prizes)

\$5 to rent clubs if you don't have any.

Best ball style play

Teams of four (you can sign up as an individual and be paired with others or as a team) 11 a.m. shotgun

E-mail golf@alfred.edu to sign up or for more information.

back to top Send Email Reminder

# **Job Opportunity with University Relations Division**

Join the SAXON PHONATHON TEAM one of the best on campus jobs  $\dots$  BENEFITS:

- -Work Study & Non Work Study Positions
- -Network with AU Grads from your major
- -Rewards & Incentives for your job performance
- -Be a part of a great team of AU students that make a difference on campus
- -Job skills to last a lifetime

FLEXIBLE HRS:

- M-THR 6-9pm/ SUN 2-5pm & 6-9pm

To APPLY: Contact Susan Suriani, Asst. Director- 607-871-2142/or email:suriani@alfred.edu

back to top Send Email Reminder

## **New - CDC Online Appointment Request Form**

The Career Development Center is pleased to announce a new online appointment request form.

Simply click on the "Need to Schedule an Appointment" link on the Career Development Center Web site; complete the online request form.

Every effort will be made to process requests within one business day.

Link: Career Development Center Web Site

back to top Send Email Reminder

# Engineering Career Fair - Oct. 4, 2007

Over 40 companies expected to attend!

Engineering Career Fair Thursday, Oct. 4, 2007 Noon - 3 p.m. Powell Campus Center

- \* Business professional dress is strongly recommended
- \* Free resume paper available Wednesday, Oct.ber 3rd at the Career Development Center (CDC)
- \* The CDC will be hosting extended walk-in hours on Wednesday, Oct. 3 from 1-8 p.m.
- \* Several employers are looking for business, accounting, marketing, and MBA students
- \* See below link for complete list of attending employers and who they are looking to hire Link: http://www.alfred.edu/cdc/ECF\_attending\_employers.htm

back to top Send Email Reminder

## Class of 2006 Graduate Survey Results

The First Destinations Report (formerly known as the Outcomes Report) for the class of 2006 is available online (see related link).

If you would like a copy of the report sent to you, please contact Mark McFadden at the Career Development Center by phone, 871.2164 or by e-mail, mcfaddenm@alfred.edu.

Link: http://www.alfred.edu/cdc/Outcomes\_06.htm

back to top Send Email Reminder

# Volunteer for the Ridgewalk in Wellsville, NY

If you love to be outdoors but are not interested in hiking or running in any Ridgewalk events, consider volunteering for the Tracking Committee. It's our job to keep track of the hikers to make sure that everyone who enters the woods leaves the woods.

For more information, contact Kathy Woughter at x2132 or **woughter@alfred.edu**. The Ridgewalk is Sunday, Oct. 21.

back to top Send Email Reminder

Alfred University | My AU | Our AU | Events | BannerWeb | Blackboard | News | Enews